TOWN OF TRURO
Water Resource Oversight
Committee

P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA 02666

Minutes of the meeting of October 30, 2012, held at 4:00 PM in the Truro Town Hall

Present were members Shannon Corea, Kevin Kuechler (Chair), Amanda Reed, Peter Ro-
manelli and Bill Worthington. Mark Peters was absent.

Also present were Charleen Greenhalgh, Assistant Town Administrator/Planner and Pat Pa-
jaron, Health and Conservation Agent.

Greenhalgh reported that the Selectmen were very positive about the presentation that Blake
Martin had made on October 2. She is ready to work with Martin on the build-out analysis,

Kuechler raised the issue of what further groundwater analysis — fourth year — remains to be
done at East Harbor and the Pamet Rivers. Greenhalgh emphasized the requirement that any
further work must continue under the auspices of UMass Dartmouth.

There was a discussion of the eventual determination of the flow direction of the aquifer under
Beach Point. Greenhalgh spoke about some five monitoring wells which had been put in by
the CC Commissjon and/or the Seashore. She will plan to ask John Portnoy about them.

Round 5 of the Voluntary Nitrate Sampling program will be mailed in the spring; perhaps in
April, 2013. It will cover the Year 2 residences; Reed and Worthington are to review the se-
lected addresses. Reed will review the contents and wording of the letter to be enclosed.

Pajaron noted that she will sign for payment an invoice from Weston & Sampson for $4,752.32
for CWMP work.

The next meetings of the Committee will be held at 4:00 on Thursday December 6 and at 3:00
on Tuesday December 18", These will be work sessions in preparation for an early January
presentation by Martin to the Board of Selectmen, with the intention of having an article ready
for the Annual Town Meeting.
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